

Town Council

Mayor:

Coyote Carson

coyotecarson91660@gmail.com

Sheriff:

Mad Dog Draper

maddogdraper@roadrunner.com

Banker:

Miss Barah Lee Misditt

dktaylor55@att.net

Territorial Governor:

Utah Blaine

dmcmillin@csub.edu

Blacksmith:

Bones Brannon

bones32390@hotmail.com

Store Keeper:

Sam Ootie

samootie@att.net

News Editor:

Calico Blue

CalicoBlueCA@gmail.com

Oun Official Address: 5 Dogs Creek P.O. Box 20051 Bakensfield, CG 93390

The Howler at 5 Dogs

IMPORTANT NOTICE!

The 5 Dogs Range is now open. New rules are in place so please visit the range website or call to get the latest information for 5 Dogs Range.

If you have any questions or concerns, please email us at 5dogsrange@gotsky.com or call Patrick Hopkins at (661) 340-1909. For events and scheduling, contact Greg Richter at (661) 706-0923.

Thanks and stay safe!

SUMMER HOURS ARE HERE:

Registration opens at 7:30 am

Mandatory shooters meeting: 8:30 am

Shooting match: 9:00 am

May 2020



THE MAYOR'S CORNER.

Hi everyone,

Cowboy Action everywhere is opening up and it feels great!!! Yes there are a whole new set of rules, but we can do it, especially when it comes to the health and safety for all.

I hope to see you all in July.

Coyotee Carson

Sheriff's Log



Howdy All

The Town Council of 5 Dogs Creek were trying to put together social distancing rules to try to have a match for the month of June. After talking with the council members and the position of the State of California it is looking like we will be looking more towards July.

5 Dogs Range will be reopening for business on the Memorial Day weekend. Their new hours will be from 8AM to 6PM, their gates will not be open until 8AM, no shots may be fired before and after these hours. Their days of operation will remain the same: Friday, Saturday, Sunday and Monday.

5 Dogs Creek Cowboy Shooting range can also be used by our members starting on the same dates listed above, we do ask you to limit the number of people to 2 to 4 people per bay while practicing social distancing. All standard fees must be paid as usual at the main range office on the hill.

The weekend of June 5th and 6th some of the town council will be camping at the range to practice, visit and go over what safety precautions we will need to put in place to reopen the range for a monthly match. We will be practicing social distancing but anyone that would like to come for the weekend or just the day to visit or practice shooting are welcome. 5 Dogs Creek will not be supplying water so bring your own. Remember to go to the main office at 5 Dogs Range and sign their release and pay their fees if you're going to shoot.

Thank You for your patience and understanding

The 5 Dogs Creek Town Counsel

Range Wrangler's Note



Howdy All,

What can I say? Sam Ootie has been a 'one cowboy' 5 Dogs Creek work party!! Utah and I went to the range a couple of weeks ago and saw that Sam had been at range spraying the weeds and cleaning up the common areas. The range looked so good. Utah took the weed eater to Bay 9 and surrounding areas while I did a bit of raking. Range owner David Olds has had the parking area mowed. So, all the range looks good and is just waiting for us!

Miss Barah Lee Misditt has been 'prettying' up the office with some new paint and cleaning up in there. When I last talked to her, she and Sam were trying to come up with some ideas for distancing and health safety measures for the office. Trying to keep not only the shooters healthy, but for those in the office healthy.

A big thank you to all of them because without their hard work we would not be able to just go out and enjoy our range without thinking about the work that needs to get done. That said, there are still projects that need to get done so keep those saws and drills sharpened!

Lap Dog, Range Wrangler



ELECTION TIME:

It is that time of year again. Due to Covid health crisis, the club is running a bit behind with having the annual elections. Stay tuned for more information about that. Elections may be held in July or August.

ALL Offices are open. The club needs members to stand up and fill the council offices. Please let a council member know if you might be interested in running for one of the open offices.



Fellow 5 Dogs Creek shooters:

My first newsletter as News Editor was posted in June 2017. The past three years has been an incredible journey, but it is time for me to move on by stepping aside. I am so proud of the care and compassion my fellow club members continually show to each other. I will be ending my term as News Editor with the new elections. I will be happy to help make the transition for the new News Editor as smooth as possible. I thank you all for all the help and kindness shown to me through out the term.

I look forward to the monthly matches starting back up and being able to see all of you again.

Thank you,

Calico Blue